
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FAQs update on website of US Internal Revenue Service  

 

 

By way of background, on 30 June 2014 the Securities and Exchange Board of India 
(“SEBI”) informed all Indian Financial Institutions (“IFIs”) that they were required 
to register themselves with the United States Internal Revenue Service (“IRS”) to 
obtain a Global Intermediary Identification Number (“GIIN”) and report 
information about American account holders to avoid any withholding tax on 
payments. 
 

SEBI has vide its circular dated 30 December 2014, once again informed all SEBI 
registered intermediaries of the requirement to obtain a GIIN before 1 January 2015 
or at the earliest to avoid any withholding of taxes. Following the Frequently Asked 
Questions published on the website of IRS, SEBI has clarified that all IFIs who have 
registered themselves with the IRS but have not obtained a GIIN would be required 
to indicate to the withholding agents that GIIN has been “applied for”. 
 

Hence, the IFIs would be required to take further action even if they have registered 
with the IRS but not obtained the GIIN in order to avoid any withholding 
. 
Disclaimer 

This news flash has been written for the general interest of our clients and 
professional colleagues and is subject to change. It is not intended to be exhaustive or 
a substitute for legal advice. We cannot assume legal liability for any errors or 
omissions. Specific advice must be sought before taking any action pursuant to this 
news flash. Our views are based on the existing provisions under the India laws and 
our personal interpretation thereof. No assurance is given that the courts or any other 
authority may concur with the views expressed herein. 
 

For further clarification, you may write to the capital markets team, comprising of Mr. 
Vaishakh Kapadia (Partner) at vkapadia@almtlegal.com, Prem Jumani (Associate) at 
pjumani@almtlegal.com and Ms. Bhavika Gohil (Associate) at bgohil@almtlegal.com. 
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